

American Postal Workers Union, AFL-CIO

1300 L Street, NW, Washington, DC 20005

William Burrus Executive Vice President (202) 842-4246

August 11, 1998

Dear Mr. Pulcrano:

National Executive Board Moe Biller President

William Burrus Executive Vice President

Douglas C. Holbrook Secretary-Treasurer

~ 'ag Bell istrial Relations Director

Robert L. Tunstall Director, Clerk Division

James W. Lingberg Director, Maintenance Division

Robert C. Pritchard Director, MVS Division

George N. McKelthen Director, SDM Division

Regional Coordinators Leo E Persalls Central Region

Jim Burke Eastern Region

Elizabeth "Liz" Powell Northeast Region

Terry Stapleton Southern Region

Raydell R. Moore Western Region

o 🌉 53

I am in receipt of the enclosed billing to an employee who suffered an injury during the performance of her job and required ambulance services. I am unaware of any postal regulations requiring an employee to reimburse the Postal Service under these circumstances. In fact, the Postal Service has cited the availability of ambulance services and local medical facilities as justification for the elimination of on-site medical personnel.

Please review and respond.

Sincerely,

William Burrus

Executive Vice President

Mr. Samuel Pulcrano, Manager

Contract Administration

Labor Relations

475 L'Enfant Plaza, SW

Washington, DC 20260

WB:rb
opeiu#2